MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 10th NOVEMBER 2017 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. K. Haines and  Cllr. J. Shorthouse 
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton, Cllr. M. Stanton and a parishioner
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton offered to look into the delay in repairing the speed activated sign on the hill coming into Newton Solney.   Cllr. M. Stanton advised that the SDDC local Plan Part 2 is currently being passed and will be in operation by Christmas.  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/11/17
Apologies for absence

Received from Cllr. D. Smith (ill) and Cllr. P. Smith
2/11/17
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/11/17
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/11/17
Planning applications and decision
No new planning applications.

The application to demolish 22 Main Street and rebuild complete with a detached garage/office has been withdrawn. 
Sales Lane site - new estate– no application yet made.

5/11/17     To confirm the minutes of previous meeting held on 8th October 2017

These were circulated, read and approved – proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous confirmation.
6/11/17     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded



No change deemed necessary
7/11/17      Outstanding Matters.
The damaged see-saw on the recreation ground had been reported to SDDC and had now been satisfactorily repaired.     The flower barrel recently damaged when the road was resurfaced had still not been replaced.  The Clerk will make further  enquiries.

The Clerk was asked to enquire if the long grass on the verge towards Repton could be 
cut back and the dangerous uneven surface of the path to Repton could be improved 
8/11/17      Clerks Report
The Clerk had checked all the salt/grit bins in the Parish and all will be topped up within the next few days.   A grant had been requested from Cemex and the reply was encouraging but would not be available until April next year.  The Clerk will apply for other grants as soon as possible with the hope of getting financial help towards a trim trail. 
9/11/17     Chairmans Report.
The Chairman confirmed that he would be laying a wreath on Remembrance Day on behalf of the Parish and District Councils.   A very successful Haloween Party had been held at the Village Hall for local children – the Parish Council have agreed to pay the room hire and a letter of thanks has been received. 
A letter had been received about dog fouling with the writer promising to install a closed circuit camera to ensure that the guilty owners are prosecuted.

10/11/17    Reports from Councillors
Cllr. J. Shorthouse reported that the Village Hall had managed to get some internal redecoration free of charge by Community Payback.  – the labour was provided for free and only the materials paid for. A new window and skylight are to be fitted.  The Village Hall currently have over £19,000 in their bank account
Cllr. K. Haines had been involved with the fund raising for the new proposed new pre-school building.   A bank account had been set up and £5000 had already been raised towards £180,000 that has been suggested is required.   There is a problem with the Parish Council website and Matt Mansfield will be called in to carry out the essential repair.
Cllr. D. May had done his usual survey of the Parish and had noticed some of the street signs ought to be cleaned and also some of the shrubs needed pruning.   
11/11/17
Recreation Field Security
A large number of Parishioners and also the Parish Council are extremely worried on the possible impact that travellers would make on our Parish not just with the cost it takes to evict them but also for the cost of repairing damage that is created and the mess and rubbish they leave behind.   A quotation of  £384.56 plus VAT has therefor been received to fit a full wooden gate to the entrance  of the recreation field which will be fitted with a combination lock – This access number will be available to all legitimate users of the ground to enable vehicular access.  Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. May that the work be put in hand as soon as possible.    
12/11/17
Recreation field – Future usage

Cllr. F. Hill is to enquire with Mr. D. Tidy if there are any thoughts on future events on the ground and whether the installation of a water supply is still being considered
13/11/17
Common land security

The problem with travellers equally applies to the common land but it is complicated by the fact that the local farmer, South Derbys. DC, Severn Trent, Western  Power and the Swadlincote Anglers club also need access.

A quotation for a bar to be fitted across the top of lane at its junction with Blacksmiths Lane has been obtained which would have to be raised to allow vehicular access.   A gap wide plenty wide enough for pedestrian access will be retained at the side. The essential users of the site would of course have the combination of the lock in order to gain access.

Before we can proceed with a barrier we have to obtain approval from all the essential vehicular users and we have to submit written approval to the rights of way officer at Debys CC.    Whilst a barrier will cause some inconvenience to essential users this pales into insignificance compared with being invaded by travellers.  The essential users will receive a letter explaining the situation and asking for their approval  
14/11/17      Bonfire Night.
The weather was kind and combined with a spectacular show amounted to a very successful evening.  Special thanks must be paid to Jeremy Winter and his team as well as Roger Kerry for supplying the mulled wine and Chris Woodland for the hot dogs.   Over £2,000 had been collected –after deduction of expenses this still left a profit of  almost £1300
It was proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse that £1000 be  donated to the local pre-school.

15/11/17
Finance

R. Parker    

 -     
allowable expenses




£19.50


R. Parker

-
mow play area x 2 




£240


Village Hall

-
Room Hire – Halloween Party



£58

Village Hall

- 
Annual committee room hire for Parish Council
£87.50 


To consider requests under s 137

None
The Parish Council bank account stands at £10,895.99 plus £6,000 on deposit.  There are ring fenced monies in the accounts of approximately £9000 for the bus shelter and sports field.
16/11/17 – The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 8th December 2017 in     
the Village Hall at 7.30pm.  All are welcome
